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Memorandum 
 
Date:   February 29, 2024 

To:   All Reviewing Agencies 

From:   Samuel Assefa, Director 

Re:   SCH # 2023040173 

H Cycle Pittsburg Renewable Hydrogen Project 

 
Per Lead Agency, the review period for the above referenced project is extended to March 

18, 2024, to accommodate the review process. The lead agency also added additional 

information.  Refer to the attachment _NOA - H_Cycle Hydrogen Facility - Extension 

2-29-24 for more details. All other project information remains the same. 
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MEMORANDUM 

 
 
Date:  February 29, 2024 
 
To:  Reviewing Agencies and Interested Parties 
 
From:  Alison Hodgkin, Associate Planner    
 
Re: Extension of Public Review and Comment Period for the Draft 

Environmental Impact Report (EIR) for the H Cycle Pittsburg  
Renewable Hydrogen Project, AP-22-0078, SCH No. 2023040173 

___________________________________________________________________ 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 

Pursuant to Section 15105 of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) 
Guidelines, the public review and agency comment period is extended for the Draft 
Environmental Impact Report (EIR) for the H Cycle Pittsburg Renewable Hydrogen 
Project, AP-22-0078 (proposed project). 
 
The original Notice of Availability (NOA) for the proposed project, posted on January 22, 
2024 (SCH No. 2023040173), indicated a public review and comment period deadline of 
March 6, 2024, at 5:00 p.m. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD EXTENDED:  
 

The public review and comment period for the Draft EIR for the proposed project has 
been extended. Written public comments on the Draft EIR for the proposed project will 
now be accepted through Monday, March 18, 2024. 
 
Written comments may be mailed or faxed to the attention of Alison Hodgkin, Associate 
Planner, City of Pittsburg – Planning Division, located at 65 Civic Avenue, Pittsburg CA 
94565, or via email at ahodgkin@pittsburgca.gov, or via fax at (925) 252-4814. 
 

All comments must be submitted no later than  
5:00 PM, on Monday, March 18, 2024. 

 
AVAILABILITY OF THE DRAFT EIR: The Draft EIR may be downloaded online at: 
https://www.pittsburgca.gov/services/community-development/planning/public-reviews. 
A hardcopy of the Draft EIR for this project is available at Pittsburg City Hall (65 Civic 
Avenue) and the Pittsburg Library (80 Power Avenue). Special arrangements may also 
be made to view a hard copy by contacting the project planner directly via email or by 
telephone at (925) 252-6987. 
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